
 

 

SNIPPETS 

March 2018 
Meetings are held on the first 

Thursday of the month. 
 

MARCH 1, 2018 
 

 

Doors open at 6:30 p.m. 
Meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Mainway Arena  
(Auditorium)  

4015 Mainway Drive, 
Burlington 

 

Guests are always 

WELCOME!   

Admission is $ 5.00 

In this issue: 

1 Presidentôs Message                                                  
       What to bring to the meeting         
2     Newsletter Information 
       Executive Members/Meeting              
3     Membership, New Members 
       Treasurer, Secretary 
       50/50 Draw, Library, Social 
4 HQG Elections, Quilt Show 
       2021, Presidentôs Challenge 
5     Outreach 
6     Quilters Helping Quilters 
7 Workshop 
8     Programme, Loonie Auction 
11   School Project Update 
12   Upcoming Quilt Events   
       List of Advertisers  
                                     

 

AS ALWAYS,  
THANK YOU  

to  
OUR  ADVERTISERS! 

Halton Qui l ters Gui ld 

Celebrat ing 40 years of  qui l t ing and fr iendship! 

Presidentôs Message                                Jean Decaire 
 

Slowly but surely, weôre making our way out of winter!  Itôs too 
early to say spring is in the air because we all know there are still 
more weeks of unpredictable weather ahead - but itôs great to look 
forward to spring, isnôt it?   

Whatôs keeping you busy this winter?  Whether youôre working on 
your own project(s), an Outreach project, or participating in the 
Presidentôs Challenge and/or Mystery Quilt, there always seems 
to be lots to do!   

Have you considered adding your voice to the 2018/2019 HQG 
Executive Team, but are not sure what positions are available, or 
what those positions entail?  Sue Paquette has started filling next 
yearôs open positions and would love to speak to you!  What better 
way to have some fun, get to know people and help the guild 
achieve its objectives and maintain the activities we all enjoy! 

Have a happy March with your favourite guild or quilting activity 
ï do what you enjoy and enjoy what youôre doing!   

What to bring to the meeting    

www.HaltonQuiltersGuild.ca 

Name tag and membership card                         

Outreach quilts and Inspirational Hearts 

Sew and Share 

Library books 

$$$ for the 50/50 Draw and the May Workshop 

Guild History items/photos  

Items for the ñFree Tableò 

Treats from members with surnames N to R- remember your mug! 

NEEDED:  photos for òQuilting is ...ó 

 

HQG Scholarship    Do you know a Halton student  

enrolled in post secondary textile courses?  Visit the website 

for further information about the HQG scholarship.   



 

 

Advertising 

Advertising rates are as follows:  

 

Thank you to all our advertisers.  
We appreciate your support.  
 

When visiting these businesses, 
please let them know you saw 
their ad in this newsletter!  
 

Susan Atherton    

HQG Newsletter Advertising Co-ordinator  
(905) 824-3143                                                 
gs.atherton@outlook.com 

 Page 2                                                                                                                                                                             Snippets 

The next HQG newsletter will be in 
APRIL.  The deadline is  
Thursday, March 15, 2018. 

Susan Atherton  
gs.atherton@outlook.com    

Newsletter 

 

Newsletter Distribution by é 
      

Email:   Barb Ross 
If you signed up to receive Snippets 
by email, and are not receiving it, 
please let me know.  
bjross@cogeco.ca 
 

Website: 
www.HaltonQuiltersGuild.ca 
 

Pickup at Guild Meeting:   
Guild members may choose to pick 
up a print copy at the guild meeting  
($15.00 added to membership fee to 
cover print costs) 

 Halton Quilters Guild 2017- 2018 
Members of the Executive 

Business card 

Quarter page 

Half page 

Full page 

$15 

$30 

$40 

$55 
Volunteering for guild activities is a great way to meet other 

quilters while having fun and  contributing to your guild.    
 

ELECTIONS for the 2018 - 2019 EXECUTIVE will be held 

at the June meeting.  THINK about getting involved! 

Executive  
 

The Executive meets monthly at 
7:00 p.m. on the fourth Thursday.   
The next meeting will be held on  
Thursday, March 22, 2018.  
 

HQG members are welcome to  
attend.  With ELECTIONS for the 
coming 2018-2019 year coming 
up, COME and SEE what being 
on the executive is all about! 
 

St. Stephen United Church,  

2258 Parkway Drive 

Burlington 

President                                      

Vice-President                                   

Past President 

Secretary 

Treasurer  

Membership 

New Member Ambassadors 

 

Outreach (Comfort Quilts) 

Outreach (Neonatal) 

Outreach (Quilts of Valour) 

Program 

 

Workshops 

Block of the Month/Mystery Quilt 

Social 

 

Library 

50 / 50 Draw 

Newsletter / Advertising 

Newsletter (email) 

Website 

Photographer 

Historian 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

Anniversary Celebrations 

Quilt Show Convenor 

Jean Decaire 

VACANT 

Sue Paquette 

Kathy Jones 

Bill and Katherine Hunter   

Donna Vetter and Sheila Keating 

Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion and  
Linda Young 
 

Estelle Probert  
 

Annette Guenther 
 

Alison McDonald 
 

Katherine Hunter and  
Catherine MacMaster 
 

Joyce Hughes and Diane Thurner 
 

Susie Leaker  
 

Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion and  
Linda Young 
 

Janet Fisher 
 

Susan Lauzon 
 

Susan Atherton 
 

Barb Ross 
 

Kathleen Seles 
 

Ildi Koscis  
 

Diane Thurner 
 
 

Carol Brown and Melba Stadler 

Sue Paquette 

INCLEMENT WEATHER:   Guild meetings will be cancelled if the City of    
Burlington decides to close Mainway due to weather conditions.                   
Weather closure information will be updated on www.burlington.ca or call 
(905) 335-7738 for a recorded message.  Should a facility closure occur, we 
will make every effort to send out an email notice of the meeting cancellation 
to all members, but the above information will ensure you are up to date. 



 

 

Treasurer                    Bill Hunter 

HQG members may pay membership dues or workshop fees with cash, by cheque or an e-transfer.  
Please see one of the executive for the security question and answer when paying by e-transfer.  Be 
advised that the bank will charge you a small fee for the transfer.    haltonquilters@gmail.com   

50 / 50 Draw                          Susan Lauzon 
 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ¢ŀǎƘŀ ¸ƘŀǊŘ ǿƘƻ ǿƻƴ ϷоуΦрл ƛƴ ǘƘŜ рл κ рл ŘǊŀǿ ŀǘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΩǎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ      

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ Χ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ¢L/Y9¢ ǘƻ ²LbΗ  {ƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻƻƴƛŜǎΣ ǘƻƻƴƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƳŀƭƭ ōƛƭƭǎ 
ŀƴŘ ōǳȅ ȅƻǳǊ ǝŎƪŜǘǎ - н ŦƻǊ ϷмΣ р ŦƻǊ Ϸн ŀƴŘ нл ŦƻǊ ϷрΦ   
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜǎǘ ƻŦ ƭǳŎƪ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΗ                                                              

Membership                                        Sheila Keating and Donna Vetter 
 

As always, we would like to thank everyone wearing a name tag. 
 

If you have not yet picked up your copy of the 2017-2018 Halton Quilters Guild Membership 
booklet, please drop by the Membership table.   

Secretary                          Kathy Jones 

Yƴƻǿ ŀ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ŎŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎ ƻǊ ǘƻ ƻŦŦŜǊ ŎƻƴŘƻƭŜƴŎŜǎΚ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ŀǘ ƪŀǘƘΦƧΦƧƻƴŜǎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ ƻǊ ǇƘƻƴŜ όфлрύ упт-рфопΦ   

Social           While waiting for spring, join us for a ñcuppaò and share the news ... 
at our March meeting!  Members whose surnames begin with N to R are asked to bring 
the treats .  Please remember to label items which are gluten-free or which may have 
nuts.  Bring your own mug ($0.50 for a styrofoam cup). 
 

April (S T)                               May (U to Z) **                         June (Pot Luck Dinner)      
** Did you miss your turn?  Please bring your treats in May!                                                                   

                                                       Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion and Linda Young 

March 2018                                                                                                                                                                        Page 3  

New Member Ambassadors               Cathy Marion, Linda Young and Brenda Forsey             
 

We would like to invite new members and the Executive to keep Saturday, May 5th free for the 

New Members Tea.  This will be held from 2 to 4:30 p.m. at 1540 Riley Ave in Burlington.  

Please RSVP to Cathy Marion at bcmarion@sympatico.ca or call 905-335-6335.  

140 

Library                         Janet Fisher 

Thinking of making a quilt to celebrate the arrival of spring?  We have just received ten new 
magazines filled with wonderful spring and summer colours and new quilting patterns.   
 

Visit the HQG Library for some new ideas.  We have close to 200 books and magazines in 
the library!  So put on the kettle, read through the updated list on the guild website and come 
sign out the books you chose!   

mailto:bcmarion@sympatico.ca
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Photo Credits: 

Ruth Turner  

Elections for the 2018/2019 Executive! 

    SPRING is just around the corner é and some positions on the Executive    
    Committee are due to change hands on July 1st.  So this is an excellent time 
to speak with and ask question of those members in the following positions: 

 

Vice-President          Programme          Comfort Quilts          Library 
 

Membership             New Member Ambassadors             Web Maven  

If you would like to have a greater voice in how the guild operates, please consider joining the HQG 
Executive.  You may even share the position with one or two friends!      

Questions??? Please email Sue Paquette at smpaquette@cogeco.ca or phone 905-335-2041.  
 

Remember é nothing happens without volunteers.  

Quilt Show 2021               Calling all quilters é               Sue Paquette, Convenor 
 

We need 20 conveners to organize the quilt show, and currently, we have nine.  There is not much 
to do at the moment, but a few things do have to be decided sooner rather than later.   
 

The most important item is that we have to find a new venue for the Quilt Show!  The 
Crossroads Centre has recently changed ownership and some extensive renovations 
are planned.  As a result, there is uncertainty as to whether the new owners will    
continue to rent out their facility after the work is finished.   

If you are interested in joining the Quilt Show 2021 team, or have any suggestions as to where we 
might find a new venue, please contact me at smpaquette@cogeco.ca or phone 905-335-2041. 

Presidentôs Challenge 2017-2018                               
 

Create a quilt or wall hanging, in any size, using 

a favourite photo as the colour inspiration.  The 

photo may be one youôve taken, seen online or 

found in a magazine.  Use it for choosing your 

fabric colours.  It is not necessary to duplicate 

the photo or do a quilting interpretation. 
 

Choose three to seven colours from the photo to 

create your project.  If your photo has two or 

more shades of one colour, then each will count 

as a separate colour choice.  Your challenge 

project can be created using a pattern of your 

choice or your own design - solid fabrics only!   
 

You will need to pin your photo to the front of 

your quilt so we may see your inspiration é 

AND, of course, HAVE FUN!  

 
 

Jean Decaire, President 

  My friend writes songs about her sewing machine.  Sheôs a singer songwriter. 

  If you see me with a seam ripper é now is not the time! 
 

  Wife to Husband:  ñSee?  I can fit all my quilting supplies in one box!ò 
  Husband to Wife:  ñStop calling our house a box!ò 



 

 

Comfort Quilts                          THANK YOU!     

         

      February was Outreach month at the guild, and we had a fantastic day of sewing and  
  socializing.  It was well attended, and thank you to everyone for their hard work. 
 

  We had a total of 38 kits signed out, and 16 completed quilts handed in.  As always, we 
  look forward to seeing the quilts as they are completed.  There will be kits to sign out at   

  the March meeting, so come past the table to see the selection! 
 

Happy Sewing!                                   Your Comfort Quilts Team (Outreach)  

Outreach             Quilts bring comfort é one quilt at a time                       
 

One of our guildôs aims and objectives is to "participate in community projectsò.  
Members are encouraged to either complete a quilt kit provided by Outreach, make 
a quilt from their own supplies,  sew neonatal items OR participate in Februaryôs     
Outreach Day, so together we can give some "comfort" to others in our community.   
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Quilts of Valour                Our mission is to ensure that our Canadian Forces members are 
  recognized for their service and commitment to our country.  We give this support through 
  the presentation of quilts to comfort our ñpast and present Canadian Forces members in 
  their time of need.ò       UPDATE:  10,488 quilts have been presented to grateful recipients. 

 

ñ I cannot thank everyone enough for the love that goes into these projects  
- the love is felt in every stitch of that quilt. ò 

   
 

Visit their website www.quiltsofvalour.ca or contact guild member, Alison McDonald, the Regional  
Representative for Hamilton (Ontario)  -  alison.mc.donald@sympatico.ca.                         

McMaster Neonatal Outreach                    Annette Guenther, Neonatal (Outreach)   
What a great response from guild members for Inspirational Hearts,  the guildôs new project for 
McMaster Childrenôs Hospital Neonatal Nursery!  These flannel hearts will be given to the mothers 
and fathers with newborns in the NICU.  
 

The parents wear the flannel heart against their skin so the fabric absorbs their scent.  The 
hearts are then placed in the incubator or crib so that the scent is always with their baby.  Research 
shows that this helps to comfort the baby.  Upon their release from the hospital, the babies and their     
families will be taking these hearts home with them! 
 

At Februaryôs meeting, many kits were taken home to be sewn, and it is hoped that some will be 
returned at the meeting in March.  It would be fantastic to take in a hundred of the hearts to the 
NICU this month!  Thanks to everyone for your help and love in making these very special hearts.    

Need the instructions?  Email annettebguenther@gmail.com or check on the HQG website. 


